

DECR chairman meets with representative of the Macedonian Orthodox Church



DECR Communication service, 23.07.2024.

On 23rd July 2024 at the Department for External Church Relations of the Moscow Patriarchate there was a held a meeting between the chairman of the Department for External Church Relations the metropolitan of Volokolamsk Anthony with the representative of the Macedonian Orthodox Church (Ohrid archdiocese) and cleric of the diocese of Skopje hieromonk Athanasius (Arosky).

The participants of the meeting discussed mutual aid between the Russian and Macedonian Orthodox Churches, in particular in the sphere of publishing, as well as other issues of mutual interest.

Also attending the meeting was deputy chairman of the DECR archpriest Igor Yakimchuk.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/92007/